11 ATTACHMENT 3

August 4, 2008

Mr. Ryan Mickles

Town of Chapel Hill

405 Martin Luther King Jr Blvd.
Chapel Hill, NC 27514

RE: Necessity of sidewalk on Country Club Road

Dear Mr. Mickles:

Thank you for taking the time to meet with us, as well as Alexis Chappell, president of Women
in Law last week to discuss the necessity of a sidewalk on Country Club Road, beginning from
the intersection of South Road, to just past Laurel Road.

As we mentioned, this is an important project for the law school and for the safety and security
of not only law students, but undergraduate students, and community residents.

On average, approximately 600 trips per day are taken on that road from students parking at the
T-Lot or taking part in a tennis class down that path. This number does not include the
numerous walkers, neighbors, or members of the public who play tennis or volleyball and must
also walk down that narrow road measuring in width of approximately 22-23 feet. In addition,
there is a day care with young children at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints who are
in the neighborhood.

As it stands now, there is no reasonable alternative path to reach the T-Lot and tennis courts
other than walking directly on Country Club Road. While this is a quite neighborhood, we know
that more than 350 cars drive on that road per day, and that is to/from the parking lot alone! In
addition, there is traffic coming from Laurel Road which connects to 15-501. When you add
members of the community, members of the several churches, and schools in the area, as well as
police and other town vehicles, that number of cars on this small stretch could double the 350
cars we know about. With numerous instances of cars driving at high rates of speed down
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Country Club Road, it will only take one driver who is not paying enough attention, or driving a
little too fast for tragedy to strike.

As we are sure you are aware, a tragedy hit the Carolina Law community less than three months
ago when Lisa Moran was struck and killed by a bus on Manning Drive. In that instance, the bus
driver was not driving too fast, but Lisa slipped and fell into the street as she was going to try to
cross in a non-crosswalk area. By the time the bus driver knew, it was simply too late. While
such a tragedy may not have been easily preventable, a tragedy on Country Club Road is
preventable. Without a sidewalk, there are more than 3,000 opportunities per week for a student
or resident to be hit and killed on that stretch of Country Club Road. In a semester that ends up
to more than 45,000 possible opportunities for someone to be hit and killed.

The Town of Chapel Hill, the University, and the law school have been lucky that there have
been no serious injuries on this road in the past. As a community, we cannot afford to see how
long that luck with last. It is essential for a sidewalk to be built on Country Club Road, and for
construction to begin as soon as possible. We look forward to working with your Committee and
are willing to assist in any way we can to make this project a reality.

Thank you for your time and please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions. We are also
happy to meet with the Committee should that be helpful.

Sincerely,

Kelly Podger Smith Matthew Modell

Assistant Dean of Student Services Student Bar Association President
919.962.1590 202.487.6343

podger@email.unc.edu modell@unc.edu
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Dear Ms. Montana:

Thank you for taking the time to read the existing plans and to provide comments and
suggestions.

By copy of the is e-mail, | will forward comments 1 and 3 to Ryan Mickles with the Town of
Chapel Hill. These are issues that are better reviewed and responded to by the Town than the
regional planning organization.

As part of the 2035 long-range transportation plan, we are looking at regional connections
between Chapel Hill and the Southpoint Mall area. The connections you suggested will most
likely be included in the plan. The actual construction of these bike lanes will depend upon the
availability of funds and how these projects rank in priority compared to others.

We are working on a project to add bike lanes and sidewalks to Old Durham Chapel Hill Road
between 15-501 and Garrett Road. This project is scheduled to be completed in 2010. While it
doesn’t provide a direct connection to the Southpoint area, it will in general improve connections
between Durham and Chapel Hill.

Thanks again for your interest and for taking the time to contact us.

*kk*k

Dale McKeel, AICP

City of Durham/DCHC MPO
Bicycle & Pedestrian Coordinator
101 City Hall Plaza

Durham, NC 27701
919-560-4366
dale.mckeel@durhamnc.gov

From: Leslie Montana [mailto:

Sent: Tuesday, July 29, 2008 1:00 PM

To: Henry, Andrew; Beckmann, Ellen
Subject: bike-ped comments for CH/Durham

Dear Andrew and Ellen-

With great interest | have attempted to decipher some of the plans of your organization to
improve transportation in the triangle. | scanned through the list of recommended
improvements and if some of these are already stated, | may have missed them.

Here are my suggestions/comments:
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1. One or more additional pedestrian crosswalks are needed on MLK Blvd in Chapel Hill
between the intersection of Columbia and Hillsborough St (and probably further on
towards Homestead). | would suggest one at North St/Town Hall. Many students live
off MLK and cross back and forth this busy 5 lane street. Also, designated bike lanes on
all of MLK would be extremely helpful.

2. Bike lanes along or connecting NC 54 East from Barbee Chapel (or where bike paths
end) to Southpoint Mall area at 751 and on to Fayetteville Rd. There should be a way for
people to connect to the Tobacco Trail bike path where it begins at Southpoint Crossing
from CH and vice versa.

Bike lanes should also be added from Country Club Rd to the Glen Lennox shopping
centers. | don't feel comfortable riding my bike with the traffic coming up and down the
hill. People drive quite fast and often above the speed limit. Furthermore, it is very
tricky to cross under the bypass (Fordham Blvd) as people are exiting off and on at busy
times.

3. Side walk is missing or damaged on several portions of Rosemary St
between Columbia St and Mitchell Lane.

I am actively trying to reduce car travel and use the bus, bicycle and walk more when
possible and would like to continue. | bought a house in downtown Chapel Hill 10 years
ago with this in mind. As things stand, biking and walking is still a challenge in many
parts of the community. | am encouraged to see all of the plans for improvements and |
hope that some of these suggestions will be taken seriously. Thanks for all your work.

Sincerely-

Leslie Montana
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On Wed, Aug 13, 2008 at 3:00 PM, R. Vogt <vogtro@gmail.com> wrote:
Mr. Mickles,

First of all let me thank you for taking the time to consider my suggestions for
community improvement. | figured the best way to describe the area in question was to
post a map, showing the additions | propose. I have also included some photographs for
reference.

The area of concern is the intersection of Barbee Chapel Road and 1-54. My proposal is
2-fold:

1 - A sidewalk to be built starting at the Meadowmont Greenway (south side), running
alongside Barbee Chapel Road and ending at the entrance for Downing Creek. This
would connect several large communities, including Alta Springs, Downing Creek, and
Finley Forest to the Meadowmont Greenway. It would provide safe access to the
greenway for those residents that frequently jog or walk this route. | have marked this in
blue on the map.

2 - My second proposal is for a footbridge or underpass to be built connecting the
Meadowmont Greenway system that exists (and currently ends) on both sides of 54. This
would have the effect of "completing” the Meadowmont greenway in a continuous loop,
and also provide passage to this intersection that currently has 7 lanes of moving traffic
and is impassible by foot or bike. Furthermore, it would allow the above mentioned
communities access to Meadowmont Village by foot or bike. | have marked this in red on
the map, and have attached a photo for reference.

I think the community would benefit greatly from these additions. | am more than happy
to provide further details if needed. Thanks again for your time and consideration.

Robert Vogt
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Date: August 20, 2008

To: Ryan Mickles
Town of Chapel Hill

From: Jeanne Brown,
Citizen, representing neighborhoods located along Mt. Carmel
Church Road

Re: Sidewalk Request and Ranking System

As we discussed, the purpose of my memo is to request that the Town of
Chapel Hill re-evaluate the Sidewalk Ranking score for sidewalks along
Mt. Carmel Church and Bennett Road. This request is based on the
following criteria:

1. Traffic studies conducted by NCDOT indicate that this stretch of
road is used by a high volume of traffic and should be considered
an arterial. (Approximately 11,000 car trips per day)

2. Current pedestrian traffic uses the well-worn paths along Bennett
Road to access transit, schools, shopping and more. In addition,
bicyclists use Mt. Carmel Church Road to reach UNC and the
Mountains to the Sea bicycle route.

3. Sidewalks in this area would provide pedestrian and bicycle
access for hundereds of households to:

* Transit stops at Bennett and 15-501 (less than %2 mile)

« Southern Village retail shops

» Mary Scroggs Elementary and Culbreth Middle Schools
 Fan Branch trail (linking the schools through SV)
«Southern Community Park

» Morgan Creek Trail (future)
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The current Sidewalk Ranking system uses distances of ¥ and ¥2 mile as
guidelines. The Sidewalk Ranking document indicates that these
numbers are meant to be general guidelines only and that Town staff can
use additional factors in choosing to rank projects. For our
neighborhoods, the distances to some of these locations are greater than
the % to % mile guidelines; however, sidewalks in this area would open
our neighborhoods to many destinations and greenways. In so doing,
this project would fit in with the Town’s Bike and Pedestrian Access
Plan and the Town’s goal of modeling the “Complete Streets” program.

Thank you for considering our request for sidewalks in this area.
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Max Smith

717 Old Mill Rd
Chapel Hill NC, 27514
USA

Chapel Hill, June 5th 2008

Dear Mr. Mayor ,

My name is Max Smith and I am twelve years old. I am in Sixth grade at
Culbreth Middle School. I come from Paris. My parents, my sister and I
relocated in Chapel Hill last year, and we are very happy to be here. It's a nice
town, people are friendly, it's easy to practice sports and the weather is
wonderful.

However, my sister Lily and I have a major concern. In Paris, we were used to
move without our parents. We took the Metro to go to school; we took our
bicycles to visit our friends; we walked a lot in the streets, to go on errands, to
the market or to the Library. Since we arrived in Chapel Hill, we can't walk or
use the new bicycles we had for Christmas. There are no pedestrian crossings,
no bicycles paths... My sister is 500 meters from her school (Glenwood
Elementary), but she can't ride her bicycle there or even walk to school because
it's impossible for a pedestrian to cross Highway 54.

I cannot help my parents and go to University Mall to buy some food, because
there is no bicycle path and no pedestrian crossing on Estes Dr or 15-501!
Besides the fact that it is not healthy to be in a car when you could walk, we
have lost a lot of our autonomy: we are completely dependant on our parents,
and I understand that sometimes they feel like taxi drivers!

At the same time, we children are told every day that we have to exercise. I also
know that there is an epidemic of obesity. So I don't understand why the Town
of Chapel Hill can't equip the roads to help pedestrians, or people riding their
bicycles.

I would appreciate your answer and if you could make a change.

Best regards, Max A. Smith





